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Camarillo Quilters Association 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, May 14, 2019 
 
CALL TO ORDER – The May 2019, General Membership Meeting of the Camarillo Quilters 
Association was called to order by President Jonal Beck on Tuesday, May 14, 2019, at 9:32 a.m., 
in the Pleasant Valley Community Center at 1605 E. Burnley Dr., Camarillo, CA 93010.  
Secretary Joyce Turner was present. 
 
WELCOME – President Jonal Beck called the meeting to order and welcomed those present.  
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS –  
 
PRESIDENT - Jonal Beck referred members to the bulletin board for valuable information such 
as business cards, items for sale including two sewing/embroidery machines, other guild 
meetings, and quilt shows.  Jonal announced May birthdays and welcomed guests, including a 
guest from the Ventura Modern Quilt Guild, Kim Halamicek, selling tickets to a progressive 
brunch and quilt in home tour on Jun. 22, 2019.  Jonal announced the membership drive is 
ongoing and if signing up for the Camarillo Quilters Association today, you get a free fat quarter.  
Jonal announced this was her last meeting as President.  Jonal presented the outgoing Board 
members with gifts.  
 
VICE PRESIDENT – Barbara Witman presented the incoming 2019-2020 Board members. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT – Judy Hively provided the following account balances for the end of 
April 2019: checking account $23,519.75; savings account $33,578.92; and Certificate of 
Deposit $18,752.72.  
 
WORKSHOPS – Joey Strait announced tomorrow’s workshop is “Charm by Squares” with Pam 
Hadfield with seats still available.  Joey reported June’s workshop is the Eleanor Burns log cabin 
quilt technique with Lorraine Tennyson and that the book and ruler for the workshop are 
available at a discount.  
 
COMFORT GIVERS – Jenny Carr Kenney presented three quilts made by Friendship Stars mini 
group that were being donated to Comfort Givers.  Jenny requested members pick up quilt kits at 
the Comfort Givers table.  Jenny announced we received 38 quilts today, with one member 
donating 33 quilts, and that next month is the quilt give away.   
 
TRAVEL – Elli Throckmorton announced the Poinsettia Pavilion retreat was a success and that 
another one is being planned for Nov. 4-6, 2019, with tickets going on sale in July 2019.  
 
BLOCK OF THE MONTH (BOM) – Kathy Adams announced she enjoyed her tenure as the 
BOM Chair and introduced the new BOM Chair person, Jonette Duchai.  Kathy reported next 
years theme is stars, using all techniques.  Kathy announced there were 60 participants this year 
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and commended the five people that consistently participated and presented each with a gift.  
Kathy and Jonette announced today’s winner of the April 2019 blocks.  
 
QUILT SHOW 2020 – Thelma Atkinson announced the next meeting for the April 2020 quilt 
show is Jun. 3, 2019, at the Dudley House, and for committee members to please attend.  Thelma 
reported “Ruby Jubilee” quilt entries could be turned in at the July 2019 meeting.  Thelma 
announced instructions on how to package the quilt are available on the quilt show table.  Linda 
Stone reported the Quilt Show 2020 quilt challenge requirements are red and white solids, prints, 
or tone on tones fabrics only, outside dimensions of 72” and 100”, finished edges, any quilt 
pattern, a 4” sleeve at the top of the quilt, and must have a label on it.  Linda announced the 
challenge quilts were due at the March 2020 meeting.  
 
SHOW AND TELL – Twenty-two members presented thirty two quilts, one sham, two repaired 
hand made sampler quilts, and several fabric art post cards.  Two of the quilts were from a Dora 
Cary “Only One” pattern made by Barbara Witman who announced she would be teaching a 
class on how to make the quilts on Jul. 15 and 22, 2019, at Quilty Pleasures in Simi Valley.  
 
MISCELLANEOUS – Jan Hunter announced there would be a “Seasonal Treasures” booth at the 
2020 Quilt Show and to please donate  “small-ish” seasonal quilted items such as table runners, 
candle mats, and wall hanging to be sold at the booth as a major guild fund raiser.  Margaret 
Booker thanked all for their dog bed fabric donations and reported future dog bed making 
sessions would be announced.  Sharon Norbutas announced that member calendars are on sale 
and that she has entry forms for Quilt Expo. Kim Halamicek from Ventura Modern Quilt Guild 
announced she was selling tickets at $20 each for a progressive brunch at five guild members 
homes who would display modern quilts throughout their homes, and that if you visited all five 
homes, you could be entered for a grand prize basket.    
 
RAFFLE WINNERS  – Jonal Beck announced the May 2019 winners of the raffle.  
 
SPEAKER – Maribeth Benedict introduced guest speaker Pam Hadfield.   
 
NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – Tuesday, June 11, 2019, at the Pleasant 
Valley Community Center. 
 
FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS – Jonal Beck announced there are five library crates to take home.  
 
ADJOURNMENT - There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Jonal Beck 
at 11:55 a.m. 
 
Joyce Turner, Secretary 
 
To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on June 10, 2019.     
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